DECEMBER 29, 2017    BERGEN TOWN BOARD
      YEAREND MEETING
The Bergen Town Board convened in a regular session at 6:00 p.m. in the Town Hall with Supervisor Cunningham presiding.

PRESENT:




             ALSO PRESENT:
Supervisor Donald Cunningham



Michele M. Smith, Town Clerk

Councilman Mark Anderson 



Mike Johnson, Highway Superintendant

Councilwoman Belinda Grant





Councilman Ernest Haywood

Councilman Brian Stone
ABSENT:
Mark Anderson
OTHER ATTENDIES:

Joe Nenni





Carrie Fair
Bob Bausch





Brian Fair
Anne Sapienza





Chloe Byrne
Dennis Sapienza




Elena Byrne
Andrew Sapienza




Chris Haywood
Jim Starowitz





Ashley Haywood
Sherry Starowitz




Matt Haywood
Don Coleman





Ben Haywood
Deb Coleman





Breanna Haywood
Assemblyman Steve Hawley



Wendy Haywood

PRAYER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

MINUTES:  Councilman Stone made a motion to approve the December 12, 2017 minutes; seconded by Councilwoman Grant and it carried by a vote 4-0.  
COMMUNICATIONS:

Mercy EMS Report for November 2016

Notice from Charter Communications, Re:  Changes to cable services

Email notification from GCEDC, Re:  Update on Potential Apple Tree Acres Project

Town Historian- Annual Report 2017

SWEARING IN CEREMONY:  Assemblyman Steve Hawley swore in Ernest Haywood, Supervisor and James Starowitz, Councilman. Judge Joseph Nenni Swore in Anne Sapienza, Councilwoman.
REPORTS:

HIGHWAY/SOLID WASTE/PARKS:  Highway Superintendent Johnson thanked the outgoing board members for all they did and welcomed the incoming officials.
COMMITEES:

BUILDINGS:  Nothing to report 
Local History and Museum:  2017 Annual Report was presented and reviewed with the board by Supervisor Cunningham
Parks:  received updated parks plan from Chatfield Engineers; Paul has been invited to attend the 1/23/18 town board meeting.
Policies and Personnel:  Nothing to report

OLD BUSINESS:
Amended & Reinstated Water Agreement from Genesee County   no action taken table for future review
NEW BUSINESS: 
Resolution for Supervisor Cunningham   Councilman Haywood offered resolution #12-2017 in Appreciation of Donald S. Cunningham years of service; seconded by Councilman Stone and it carried by a vote 3-0. Supervisor Cunningham abstained   Bob Bausch presented Supervisor Cunningham a Commendation from the County Legislature.   Assemblyman Hawley presented Supervisor Cunningham with a citation 
                                                           RESOLUTION #12-2017

APPRECIATION FOR DONALD S. CUNNINGHAM

WHEREAS, Donald S. Cunningham has been a faithful and dedicated servant of the Town of Bergen , having served with distinction as Town Councilmen from  January 2002 through December 2009,  including  serving as Deputy Supervisor  and as Town Supervisor from  January 2010 through December 2017; and

WHEREAS, Donald S. Cunningham, throughout his public service to the Town of Bergen has provided continued leadership, guidance, devoted service and outstanding contributions to the betterment of the Town of Bergen, including the completion of numerous projects such as, the roof on the Harford Barn and Livery, revitalizing the exterior and improving the roof design on the Library building, completing the new facilities for the town hall, the court, and highway garage, moving the historian office and museum for grater accessibility, developing a variety of high quality recreation fields, extending water, renewal of the Comprehensive Plan and pursuit of commercial development and all  with careful planning to minimize the tax impact on residents of the town.;  and

WHEREAS, during Donald S. Cunningham’s term, the Town of Bergen has undergone significant change in many positive ways and under his leadership the town has not remained stagnant; and

WHEREAS, Donald S. Cunningham, THROUGH his active, personal involvement with the Town of Bergen, both in official and unofficial capacities, had a positive influence on the lives of many in the Town; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Bergen Town Board, on behalf of the residents of Bergen, does hereby officially recognize the contributions of Donald S. Cunningham to the Town Board and the citizens of Bergen and extends appreciation to Donald S. Cunningham for his sixteen dedicated years of service to the Bergen Town Board and the many contributions he has made to the Town and to the residents; and

BE IT FURTHER BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Bergen on behalf of all the Town’s citizens does hereby express to Donald S. Cunningham, the Board’s and citizens’ best wishes for a healthy,  and rewarding retirement as he steps away from public life.

Resolution for Councilman Stone #13  Councilman Haywood offered resolution #13-2017 in appreciation of Brian Stone years of service; seconded by Supervisor Cunningham and it carried by a vote 4-0. Councilman Stone abstained
     RESOLUTION #13-2017

        APPRECIATION FOR BRIAN STONE

WHEREAS,  Brian Stone has been a faithful and dedicated servant of the Town of Bergen , having served with distinction as Town Councilmen from May 8th, 2011 through December 2017,  ;and

WHEREAS, during Brian stone’s term, the Town initiated and completed numerous key projects that have and will continue to improve the quality of life for the residents of the Town of Bergen now and in the future; and 

WHEREAS, Brian Stone, as a Councilmen, has always maintained that the Board must look to the future of the community while not forgetting the past; and 

WHEREAS, after seven years of loyal service to the residents of the Town, Brian Stone has chosen to retire from civic life 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Bergen does hereby officially recognize the contributions of Brian Stone to the Town Board and citizens of Bergen; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Bergen on behalf of all the Town’s citizens does hereby express to Brian Stone the Board’s and citizens’ best wishes for a healthy and rewarding retirement as he steps away from public life

Year End Bills The bills were presented for audit and totaled General A Fund $36,156.82; B Fund $1,122.45; Highway DB $16,879.01.  Councilwoman Grant made a motion to pay the remaining 2017 bills, seconded by Councilman Stone and it carried by a vote 4-0.
NEXT MEETING:  

Organizational Meeting – Tuesday, January 2, 2018 at 6:00 PM in the Courtroom 
Regular Meeting - Tuesday, January 9, 2018 at 7:00 PM in the Courtroom with the audit of the bills at 6:45 pm
ADJOURNMENT was at   6:28 pm on a motion by Councilman Stone; seconded by Councilman Haywood and it carried by a vote 4-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele M. Smith

Michele M. Smith,








Town Clerk
